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‘GODSPELL was a show that quite simply jumped up and grabbed me,’ says Jamie Thomas, who will direct our autumn show at the Ship Theatre in October. ‘Having played the title role in JESUS CHRIST SUPERSTAR at the Stag, I was approached to play the role of Jesus in GODSPELL and went into the show blind.  I quickly came to realize how different these two rock operas are, and how much of a challenge I had taken on.  GODSPELL is full of energy and passion and has a musical score that is immediately engaging.  I knew from that moment onwards that this was a show that would allow the director to be really creative.  When offered the opportunity to explore that for myself, I simply had to jump on the chance.’
For anyone who doesn’t know it, it’s based on the Gospel of St Matthew, and was originally devised and directed in 1971 by John Michael Tebelak, aged 22, as part of his master’s thesis.  He joined forces with Stephen Schwartz, who composed the musical score and introduced new lyrics to the show, which ran for 2,124 performances off-Broadway and 527 on-Broadway.
We are delighted to have as our MD Isi Platt, who has worked with us before as pianist on INTO THE WOODS.  After our initial meet and greet on July 19th, rehearsals will begin at the end of August, mostly on Tuesday/Wednesday and Sunday. We are also extremely happy to welcome back top Sevenoaks choreographer Jess McEwen, responsible for the outstanding dance routines in our production of A CHORUS LINE in 2007 and many other shows.

Performance dates (please put them in your diary NOW) are:

Thursday 22nd to Saturday 24th October including matinee

ALSO the following week on Thursday 29th and Friday 30th October
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Jamie’s enthusiasm for this show is infectious:  ‘GODSPELL is a show like no other. It has the ability to move with the times and has as big as impact today as when first performed. The power of the show lies in its carefully thought out messages which are depicted through a variety of visual and audible dramatic arts.  The power of the show is not just in the writing, but in its visual and audible creativity. It is this that made me fall in love with the show as soon as I first read it, and it has been a passion of mine to bring my own interpretation to the musical.’
We have a terrific cast, including Matt Friett, currently studying Theatre Arts, Education and Deaf Studies at Reading, who you may have seen in a cameo role in Sevenoaks Shakespeare Society’s open-air AS YOU LIKE IT in June.
Matt Friett

JESUS

Robert Grist
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Jamie Wallis 

JEFFREY
Richard Jeffreys
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Bizz Portlock

ROBIN
Mary Whiting

PEGGY

Ruth Makepeace
SONIA
Joanna Roubieck
GILMER

Laura Braithwaite
JOANNE

To further broaden this experience we are looking to SIGN the Saturday matinee performance so are looking for some one who has this ability on their CV to take this on for us.
Jamie is keen to hear from anyone who would like to sing offstage in the balcony choir for the big numbers.  Men are particularly welcome, and the rehearsal schedule won’t be too taxing.  If you are interested in joining this wonderfully uplifting production (without all the rehearsals!) or you know someone who can Sign, please contact Jamie at shetlandjim@gmail.com
CURRY ‘N’ QUIZ – SEPTEMBER 2009
Our next social evening is September 12th at St Lukes Hall, Eardely Road, Sevenoaks.
Tickets are a modest £8.50 including a home cooked curry buffet (seems you all loved the last one!) and a bar will also be available selling everything from bottles of wine to bottles of pop!
Our Quiz Meister is Geoff Daniels who is usually found constructing our fabulous sets!
THIS EVENING IS TO HELP FUND OR OUR MOVE BACK TO THE 
STAG THEATRE IN 2010 – YOUR SUPPORT IS ESSENTIAL
BOX OFFICE DETAILS FOR ALL THE ABOVE:

(0778) 772 4440

stagtheatrecompanyboxoffice@yahoo.co.uk
WE’VE BEEN BUSY...WHAT HAVE WE BEEN DOING SO FAR THIS YEAR?
OUR SPRING PRODUCTION -- ‘IMPROBABLE FICTION’
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Our tribute to Sir Alan Ayckbourn, directed by Simon Walters at the Ship Theatre, wasn’t quite the sellout that we hoped for, but was a big artistic success.  Lyn Nixon in VINE magazine described it as a play of two halves – low-key comedy of modern manners in the first act and a frenetic round of near-farce in act two.  For those readers who were away during the May halfterm and missed the show, this play is about a writers’ group meeting; in the second half of the play their half-imagined literary creations all come to life, leaving the host of the meeting Arnold Hassock absolutely mystified about what’s going on as he is assaulted by alien-hunters and finds himself playing a bit-part in a Victorian melodrama.  Chris Howland as Arnold held the play together with a beautifully judged sense of timing that perfectly matched Ayckbourn’s subtle dialogue and set off waves of laughter.   All the others had at least three roles to play, and this meant split-second costume changes backstage.  As well as Don and Lynn Short, our cast featured newcomer Claire Carr who joined Yvette Walters, Karen Dix and Richard Jeffreys.  Nobody is likely to forget the play’s triumphant climax as Claire Carr burst out of her alien pod shouting ‘Hatcha Noot Scree!’ as Doblin the Goblin (pictured above on a rare visit to Sevenoaks).
SEVENOAKS SUMMER FESTIVAL – JUNE 
We joined forces with Lisa Childs and the Written Voice Company to present an evening of new writing and sketches in the Plaza Suite – a one-off event on June 21st.  Unfazed by the somewhat limited kitchen facilities, we even included a buffet meal in the deal.  We entertained an audience of 32 and even registered a small profit on the night.  
MURDER MYSTERY AT WEALD – APRIL

In April we staged a wildly successful Murder Mystery, taking over Weald Memorial Hall for a memorable Saturday night coordinated by Yvette and Simon Walters. The real mystery was how we managed to serve a delicious two-course meal to more than 80 people using a tiny kitchen.  The answer was of course the professional catering skills of Sandra Barfield and Penny Morrison’s help with the desserts.  Most of our audience  were new faces, and we came out with a profit of several hundred pounds.  This event proved a sellout at £10 a ticket some two or three weeks before the show, and the format is likely to be repeated once we have all got our breath back.  Alas, we were all so busy acting, answering audience questions, serving food, handling clues, staying in character and serving drinks that nobody managed to take any photographs.  Take our word for it that Simon Walters was right in character as Hercule Poirot, investigating a murder in theatreland among a cast of shifty characters, including Ivana Beealonova, Oscar Mylde and Gloria Swigsome.  A very good time was had by all though the murderer escaped on to the village green at the end and may be still at large, for all we know. We were too busy doing the washing up to give chase.

FAWLTY TOWERS – APRIL
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April saw us all on stage again as part of the Gala Night which marked the reopening of the Stag Theatre.  Sandra Barfield directed a ten-minute extract from an episode of FAWLTY TOWERS which delivered a lot of laughs.  It was short but sweet and proved just long enough to sneak in a brief scene from ALLO ALLO as well, featuring Chris Howland and Ellie Webb.  Congratulations to Anthony Eglinton who was a superb Basil, Yvette Walters as Sybil, Sue Johnson as a truly awful hotel guest, Alexandra Grist as Polly, Simon Walters as The Major and most of all to our Manuel – a hilarious performance from Grant Pritchard. ‘…Que!?!’
ONE ACT PLAY COMPETITIONS 2009 – FEB / MAR

Stag Theatre Company’s entry to the Southern Counties Drama Festival this year was PLAYING WITH SHADOWS by Cathy Eva Bennet, directed by Robert Grist.  This got its first outing at the Barn Theatre, Oxted at 7.30 pm February 25th, and again at the Sevenoaks Drama Festival on Saturday March 14th.   For the second performance, Alexandra Grist took over from Lynsey Moore the lead role of the spooky intruder who seems to know rather too much about the couple whose quiet evening at home she disrupts by ringing their doorbell. Keith Harper and Anna Wood played the childless couple with unspoken tensions and hidden secrets in their relationship.  While our entry won praise from the adjudicator, it didn’t advance any further in the competition. But we were all delighted when Sandra Barfield’s Sevenoaks Players production EFFIE’S BURNING went on to triumph at southeast England’s most prestigious amateur drama awards in Leatherhead, carrying off the prize for best play and winning a Best Actress award.   Sandra and her cast Linda Hart and Ellie Webb were congratulated by Sir Michael Caine, who also began his acting career half a century ago as an amateur.  ‘If the standard then was as high as it is now, I would never have got a look in,’ he joked.  Linda Hart was named best actress in the senior category, and Ellie Webb was shortlisted for the same award.   Our warmest congratulations to all three of them.

                     STOP PRESS:  OUR AUTUMN PRODUCTION 2010
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For next year we are taking the plunge back into the big time with an autumn musical in the Stag Theatre.  We’ve bagged the rights to THE LITTLE SHOP OF HORRORS, an off-Broadway musical with a terrific reputation.  We look forward to our little shop supplanting Waitrose and Tesco as the major retail destination for Sevenoaks, at least for the week beginning October 13th 2010.   This show will be a major challenge, not least financially so please support all our upcoming events.  
                           NEWS FROM THE STAG THEATRE

Stag Theatre Company is a member of Sevenoaks Community Arts and Theatre (SCAT), an umbrella group of around 40 local performing arts organizations which has helped get the Stag reopened. The building has now reopened under the management of Sevenoaks Town Council, with Town Clerk Linda Larter in charge as temporary chief executive and John Larner (who previously represented Sevenoaks Philharmonic Society as a SCAT director) as her deputy.  The final lease arrangements between the Town Council and the District Council, which owns the building, are still to be negotiated.  But the new Stag Community Arts Centre is now open for business, helped by an enthusiastic rota of volunteers and its own Friends organization to raise funds.  The Friends of Stag  website is http://beehive.courier.co.uk/fos
PARTING THOUGHTS FROM OUR CHAIRMAN
So we have put down the deposit for the rights to A LITTLE SHOP OF HORRORS and also paid our theatre deposit so it is official – Stag Theatre Company are returning next year to the Stag Theatre after almost 8 years away.
We are counting down to October 2010 where it’s all hands on deck in order to make this venture possible.  Apart from the Curry ‘n’ Quiz evening this September we are planning another Murder Mystery evening (or two) and a couple of nights at the Plaza Suite with a stand out comedy production (yet to be finalised) for the Sevenoaks Summer Festival.  All designed to build our reputation and of course our coffers in our push for the big event in October.

As a member and supporter of this illustrious company, your input and support is essential to ensure the success of this enterprise.  More details will be available in the coming months and there will be opportunities for everyone, so please don’t wait to be asked – all offers to become involved will be gratefully received.
It doesn’t need to be said, but as a relatively new company with very little funds in the bank this is a huge gamble for us – The committee felt that there was no option but to support the STAG THEATRE and we felt that this production would be the one to do it with – I hope you agree.
Note:  Membership renewal forms will be sent out in the next couple of weeks!

Best wishes to all members from our Committee
                            Alex, Robert, Anna, Chris, Yvette, Jamie, Sandra and John

Contact Details:                
Our revamped website        http://beehive.courier.co.uk/stagtheatrecompany
Sandra Barfield:

Tel:
07973 657311

Artistic Director

Email:
sandrabarfield@btinternet.com
Alexandra Grist
           Tel:
07841 431170  (m) or 01732 883645 (h)
Chair / Production Mgr
Email:
yayaalabama@yahoo.com
STC 



Email: thestagtheatreco@yahoo.co.uk
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